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■ 2017 ■ Term 4 ■ Weeks 1 & 2 ■ Newsletter 

Calendar 

Term 4, Week 3 

Mon 23 October Year 7 Immunisation 

Wed 25 October P&C Meeting 7:00pm 

Fri 27 October  YES TAFE Program 

Sat 28 October Junee Show 

Term 4, Week 4 

Mon 30 October  Lone Pine Tree Planting 

Tues 31 October  JPS Careers Program 

Fri 3 November JHS School Fete 

 Bard on the Beach 

Performance 
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Feature Photo 
 

 

JHS students shine in Annual Golden Plains Festival of 

Dramatic Minds 2017. 

 

The Junee Six-A-Side Summer 

Football 
Registration will be Wednesday 18th October at Burns 

Park 500pm to 630pm. 

Juniors - Under 5 to Under 13 $25 / player 

Seniors - Under 14 to All Age $50 / player. 

Senior Teams are restricted to having no more than six 

(6) Winter Registered soccer players per team. 

Junior Games will commence 445pm and should be 

concluded by 530pm each Wednesday. 

Senior Games will commence at 600pm and should be 

concluded by 730pm each Wednesday. 

The Summer Football will commence Wednesday 1st 

November 2017 and will conclude approximately 21st 

March 2018. There is a break over school holidays / 

Christmas period of 2 to 3 weeks. 

Any queries can be directed to either Abby Lewis on 

0408 037 624 or Craig on 0400 935 704. 
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Principal’s Message 

School Plan 

Each NSW Public School is currently writing their 2018-

2020 School Plan. As a staff, we have begun this 

process and will be soon seeking support and 

feedback from parents, students and the community. 

Thanks to people who have already provided 

information through the surveys completed at last 

term events, as well as completing the Tell Them From 

Me surveys. 

More information to come! 

Congratulations Year 12 

Congratulations to Year 12 as we celebrated their 

momentous occasion of graduation last Term at their 

assembly. HSC exams started this week under the 

supervision of Mrs Pam Halliburton and her team. We 

wish the Year 12 students all the best in their 

preparation and execution of knowledge in their 

exams. 

Chaplaincy 

We continue to benefit from Mr Lucas King being 

involved in our school as chaplain on Fridays. He is 

funded through a joint effort from the Junee Christian 

churches and community, along with JHS. Generate 

Ministries employ Lucas, which is the main employer of 

chaplains in NSW. Through their meetings and 

discussions with chaplains and principals, they are able 

to best support chaplains. Interestingly the 5 most 

common issues chaplains are assisting with are below 

including: relationships & social skills, family and home 

life, study or learning difficulties. 

 

 

Tell Them from Me 

Thank you to parents who were able to complete this 

survey. Students completed this survey last week, with 

the results available and distributed shortly. 

Staffing 

We thank staff for their continued efforts with students 

and our community each day. Changes for Term 4 

include: 

- Ms Melinda Hyland returning from maternity 

leave, replacing Ms Risa Matsui 

- Ms Sally Geaghan returning from maternity 

leave 

- Ms Gabriel Newman taking maternity leave. 

Ms Shakira Orellana will move into teaching 

Ms Newman’s classes and taking on her role 

- Ms Sarah Covel on leave, replaced by Mr Billy 

Lee. 

- Mr Phil Turton continues on leave, with Mr 

Shane Logan remaining as the General 

Assistant 

- Mr Jake Milnes leaving as SLSO to take up 

other employment. 

 New Year 12 Cohort 

We welcome our New Year 12 group as they start their 

HSC courses this term. We were able to host an 

important meeting with students and their parents last 

week. If a student or parent missed the meeting, they 

are able to contact me for a meeting to discuss the 

topics. Topics on the night included: 

- Senior Commitment booklet and expectations 

- Assessment Schedule and Scope & Sequence 

- Empower 

- Changing pattern of study 

- Tell Them From Me survey results 

- Support for students and parents over the next 

year. 

School Ball 

Thank you to all who made this year’s Enchanted Ball, 

an exciting and worthwhile event. Well done to Mrs 

Amanda Crane and all the volunteers for their 

preparation. The students dancing to kick off the night 

with traditional dances was excellent and thanks again 

go to the PDHPE staff for their teaching and support 

for students. 

Thanks also to P&C for their catering and support.  

Well done all! 

Be your best. Be respectful. Be responsible 

Mr Scott Frazier 

Principal 
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Dramatic Minds  

On Friday October 13, a team of Junee High School 

students participated in the 6
th

 Annual Golden Plains 

Festival of Dramatic Minds. The Dramatic Minds 

Festival is a multimedia festival involving high school 

students focused on promoting mental health 

knowledge in the aims to reduce the stigma of mental 

health and present information in creative ways. 

Our team consisted 

of Kiara Longmore, 

Ineka Hart, Taylah 

Hacket, Bella Willis, 

Chloe Hatch, Tenaya 

Gerhard, Lily-May 

Sutherland, Jasmine 

Phillips and Jamie 

Whiles. The team 

devised a dramatic 

dance sequence that 

depicted domestic 

violence and the 

flow on effects of 

poor mental health and self-harm that can arise from 

these events impacting young lives. The piece 

highlighted the help seeking avenues young people 

can access if they are experiencing poor mental health 

as a result of trauma such as kids helpline, headspace, 

the Black dog Institute and Lifeline. 

The students worked consistently to perfect their 

performance and choreographed many of the 

sequences themselves. A particular highlight of the 

piece was Jamie making his debut dance/acting career 

as a bad guy playing an abusive father of the piece. 

Jasmine also stepped up to play the wife who 

experiences domestic violence and Kiara their child 

who experiences the negative mental health that 

ensures exposure to domestic violence. The 

performance had a very emotive powerful message 

and evocatively portrayed by these brave students. The 

team was widely praised on the day and received 

overall first place in the festival. This is the first time 

Junee High School has won the event and is testament 

to the hard work and dedication of these students.   

Congratulations Team, very proud of you all. 

Miss Bree Biggar & Mrs Elaine Bunyan 

P&C Report 

 

The next P&C meeting is Wednesday 25 October at 

7pm in the staff common room. 

 

All parents and carers are welcome.  

 

Agenda this week is the Fete. 

Organisation is well under way and we hope everyone 

can join us. Some of the events/stall at present is: 

 Metal Auction 

 Market Stalls 

 Music and entertainment by Councillor Robin 

Asmus. 

 Ice Cream 

 Bonkers the Clown 

 P & C Cake Stall (Donations welcome & can be 

left in the Canteen prior to our Fete 3 

November) 

 Rotary Chocolate Wheel 

 Barbeque tea 

 Candlelit Tea House  

 Canteen Operating for refreshments. 

 

We would like to thank GEO, IGA, Junee Ex Services 

Club, JCS Cleaning & Junee Chocolate & Licorice 

Factory. 

 

The P&C main purpose is to raise money for the 

students, for resources and to assist in encouraging 

participation is community events. We can promote 

our school and attract more students to enrol.  

 

Julie Shepherd 

P&C Secretary 
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